

Recorder's Court

702 Tenth Street Columbus, Georgia 31901 (706) 653-4256

September 3, 2024

Donna McGinnis Internal Auditor Columbus Consolidated Government 100 10th Street Columbus, Georgia 31901

Re: Acknowledgement of Audit Report Dated August 9, 2024

Dear Ms. McGinnis,

We received your audit report dated August 9, 2024. We would like to extend our gratitude for the review and analysis you and your team provided. We appreciate the time and effort invested by your team in conducting the audit and compiling the report.

We acknowledge receipt of your report and confirm that we have reviewed the findings and recommendations. Please be assured that we are committed to addressing any issues identified and implementing the suggested improvements and look forward to a presentation to City Council.

If there are any additional follow-up items or clarifications needed, please do not hesitate to contact us. Otherwise, as per your discussions with Chief Clerk, Clautretta Williams, we consider the audit concluded with this correspondence.

Thank you and your team once again for your insights, professionalism, and guidance throughout the audit process. We look forward to continuing our positive working relationship.

Sincerely.

David B. Ranieri

Chief Judge

Recorder's Court of Columbus